
EDGEWORTH BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

    August 11, 2021 

 

MEETING   was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with Chairperson Keane presiding and the following 

members of the Commission and officials of the Borough present: Mr. Patrick Keane, Mr. 

Timothy Corcoran, Mr. David Aloe, and Mr. John Schwend, Borough Manager. 

 

MINUTES   of the Regular Meeting held on May 12, 2021 presented to the Commission. After some 

discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Aloe with a second from Mr. Corcoran to approve the 

May 12, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes as presented.  All present voted in favor of the 

motion. 

 

No visitors were present. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:    

 

REVIEW OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE 556: AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE PROVISIONS OF 

THE BOROUGH OF EDGEWORTH ZONING ORDINANCE RELATING TO WIRELESS 

COMMUNICATION FACILITIES: Mr. Schwend stated that due to the recent passing of Act 50 prior to 

Borough Council’s adoption of the proposed wireless communications facilities ordinance, certain 

provisions required revisions to be in compliance with new state regulations. Revisions included adding 

definitions, updating application and timing requirements, and changing language in the ordinance related 

to rights-of-way. Mr. Keane stated that the proposed changes were reasonable and necessary for 

compliance. After brief discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Corcoran with a second from Mr. Aloe to 

recommend approval to Borough Council of proposed Ordinance 556: An Ordinance Amending the 

Provisions of the Borough of Edgeworth Zoning Ordinance Relating to Wireless Communication 

Facilities. All present voted in favor of the motion.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting on motion duly made was adjourned at 7:07 p.m. 

-John F. Schwend, Secretary 

 


